
 
 

UNITED STATES 
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 

REGION III 
2443 WARRENVILLE RD. SUITE 210 

LISLE, IL  60532-4352 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Laura T. Speer Smith, M.S. 
Radiation Safety Officer 
Ascension St. John Hospital 
22101 Moross Rd. 
Detroit, MI 48236-2172 
 
Dear Ms. Smith: 
 
This refers to your NRC Form 313 dated September 15, 2020 for NRC Materials License No. 
21-03210-01 for Ascension St. John Hospital.  It appears that the current license, Amendment 
No. 72, License Condition 12.D. authorizes the licensee to name authorized medical physicists 
as needed.  Based on the authorization in this license and discussion with you via electronic 
mail, we determined your amendment request is not applicable for NRC Materials License No. 
21-03210-01 and therefore we closed the licensing action (Mail Control No. 623172) for this 
license.  
 
If you have any questions or require clarification on any of the information stated above, you 
may contact us at (630) 829-9887. 
 
In accordance with Title 10 of the Code of Federal Regulations 2.390 of the NRC’s “Rules of 
Practice,” a copy of this letter will be available electronically for public inspection in the NRC 
Public Document Room or from the NRC's Agencywide Documents Access and Management 
System (ADAMS), accessible from the NRC Web site at http://www.nrc.gov/reading-
rm/adams.html. 

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Frank P. D. Tran 
Health Physicist 
Materials Licensing Branch 
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